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Division Meeting – Liberal Arts
March 31, 2015 – 3:00 p.m. - WHT 209

In attendance: Joseph Agbeko, Jennifer Baine, Ken Bridges, Sterling Claypoole, Henry Culbreth, Victoria Harden, Scott Larkin, Bettie Mahony, Carol Mitchell, Shakerah Moody, Vernita Morgan, Gayle Norman, Larry Powell, and Christy Wilson.  Guest: Francis Kuykendall.

Absent: Lura Brown, Susan Spicher, and Dinah VanHook.

The meeting started at 3:00 with a request from Francis Kuykendall to help her and the library staff with their strategic planning by sending her a list of any library services that need to be started, any that need to be stopped, and any that we would like to see continued.  Then Mr. Ballard explained that the classroom observations under the new faculty evaluation plan seem to be going smoothly, but he pointed out that no instruments have been developed yet for quantifying some of the other components of the evaluation: how to reduce the student course evaluations to one number that can be plugged into the summative evaluation form, how to reduce the self-assessments to one number for the same purpose, and how to reduce the fifth component—out-of-class duties—to one number.  Ms. Baine suggested developing checklists for the self-assessment and for out-of-class duties.

Next, copies of the summer and fall class schedules were distributed and the group reminded that the schedules will be posted on the web site on April 1.  Mr. Ballard asked the group to check their schedules and teaching loads and to report any discrepancies to him before the end of the day.

Although Ms. Spicher was attending a conference in Russellville today, she asked Mr. Ballard to distribute a packet of information on the PRAXIS tests that education majors have to pass and find too difficult to pass on the first attempt.  She would like for instructors in the social sciences, math, English, and science to read the packet and use the information to help education majors prepare for these important tests.  Mr. Ballard encouraged the faculty in these subject areas to make sure the material is covered in their classes.

Mr. Ballard then invited reports from the program chairs and basic studies coordinators.  Mr. Powell reported on the PMA program’s involvement in this year’s Arts in April emphasis.  Next, reports on professional development activities were solicited.  Ms. Baine discussed what she learned at a national assessment conference that she attended last month in Orlando, and Ms. Norman reported on a student success conference held in Conway recently.

At this point, Mr. Ballard provided a brief update on the goals that the division is pursuing for the 2014-15.  He said that the goal of having 100% participation in the fall assessment reports fell short and encouraged those who have not turned in their reports from last semester to do so.  
 
Under “announcements” on the agenda, Dr. Bridges reminded everyone of the history lecture scheduled for 6:30 on Thursday, April 2, in the library auditorium, and Mr. Ballard distributed copies of the Arts in April flyer, which details nine arts-related activities scheduled for next month on campus.  He also announced that the public information staff is seeking story ideas from faculty and staff, such as students who have interesting backgrounds or personal stories, a group of students making an impact on or off campus, and interesting things happening in the classrooms.  Finally, he reminded everyone who was selected to conduct this year’s CCSSE survey to have these completed and returned to the dean’s office by May 1.  The meeting adjourned at 3:45.

